
 
KURE BEACH TOWN COUNCIL 

              
   EMERGENCY MEETING   

       August 31, 2006  
 

                                                         MINUTES   
 

An emergency meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Kure Beach was called by Mayor 
Fuller on August 31, 2006. Meeting was scheduled for August 31, 2006 at 7 pm. Notice was 
posted at Town Hall and council members and the Island Gazette were provided notification by 
11am on August 31, 2006, thus complying with the open meeting notice statute.  Purpose of the 
meeting was preparation for Tropical Storm Ernesto. A quorum was present. 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:                               COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Mayor    Tim Fuller              None 
Mayor Pro Tem   Mac Montgomery 
Commissioner   Jim Dugan 
Commissioner   Bill Ufferman 
Commissioner   Dean Lambeth 
 
STAFF PRESENT:           
Building Inspection  John Batson   
Finance    Susan Suggs 
Fire Chief    Harold Heglar 
Police     Chief Dennis Cooper  
Public Works   Sonny Beeker 
Town Clerk   Nancy Avery 
 
EOC Manager David Heglar was in attendance. 
   
Mayor Fuller called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
EOC Manager Heglar reviewed the status and location of Tropical Storm Ernesto. 
 
Mayor Fuller stated that the Governor and New Hanover County had declared a State of 
Emergency and Kure Beach should follow suit. 
 
ACTION – Mayor Pro Tem Montgomery MADE THE MOTION to declare a State of 
Emergency. Commissioner Ufferman seconded the motion. THE VOTE OF APPROVAL WAS 
UNANIMOUS. 
 
Mayor Fuller requested another meeting of council and department heads at 7:00 am on Friday, 
September 1, 2006 to re-assess the situation. 
 
Commissioner Ufferman MADE THE MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm. 
Commissioner Dugan seconded the motion.  THE VOTE OF APPROVAL WAS UNANIMOUS 
 
_______________________________   ATTEST: _______________________________ 
             Tim Fuller, Mayor    Nancy Avery, Town Clerk 
 
 

Approved by vote of Town Council  9/19/06 1  


